

Government of Gouvernement des Northwest Territories Territoires du Nord-Ouest

May 4, 2020

Ms. Trudie Walsh Rowe's Construction Ltd. 25 Studney Drive Hay River NT X0E 0R3

Dear Ms. Walsh:

Quarry Permit No.: 2017QP0019 - Final Quarry Pit Return - Verification

LUP No.: MV2016Q0031

Location: KM 518, Highway No. 1

Thank you for submitting the final return for Quarry Permit No. 2017QP0019, dated March 30, 2020 and the survey conducted by Sub-Arctic Geomatics. Your final return has been reviewed by our Inspector and deemed to be correct.

As you were authorized to remove 12,000 cubic metres of gravel under this permit and the survey reflects that 8,500 cubic metres was removed, you have met the requirements of your quarry permit.

If entitled, you may receive a refund of \$5,250.00 under separate cover. We draw to your attention the *Financial Administration Act* (S.57), that the Comptroller General may retain money by way of deduction or set-off out of money payable to a person by Government out of the Consolidated Revenue Fund or by a public agency, if that person owes money to Government or a public agency; or Government or a public agency has made an overpayment to that person; or that person received an accountable advance and has not repaid or accounted for it.

Should you have any questions regarding closure of your permit, please contact our Land Use Advisor, Ms. Charlene Coe, at (867) 767-9187 ext. 24194. Should you have questions on your account with the GNWT, you may contact Corporate Credit and Collections at 1-800-661-0820 [select option 8].

Since rely,

Laurie Nadia

Regional Superintendent

DehCho Region

c. Dehcho Region (Fort Simpson), Department of Lands, GNWT
Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board (MVLWB)
Manager, Finance and Administration, Department of Lands GNWT

cml